
Minutes 

Hamilton Township Philatelic Society 

Hamilton Township Free Public Library 

Hamilton, New Jersey 

June 21, 2016 

 

The June 2016 meeting of the Hamilton Township Philatelic Society was called to order by President 

Jeffrey Boyarsky at 7:13pm with the recital of the pledge of Allegiance.  There were 23 members in 

attendance. 

Officers Reports 

There was no Reading of Minutes – It has been agreed that the minutes from previous meetings would 

be posted and placed on our website but not read. 

There was no Treasurers Report – Treasurer Ron Gonzalez was not present.   

Election 

President Jeff Boyarsky presented the slate of new officers for the upcoming year to the membership in 

attendance at the meeting. 

Milton Keiles – President 

Dennis Kennedy – Vice President 

Dr. Ronald Gonzalez – Treasurer 

Ed Murtha - Secretary   

 

Approval of the above slate was made by Len DeGroot and seconded by Andrew Boyajian.   The 

membership in attendance voted unanimously to nominate and elect the above slate.  

Jeff Boyarsky also reiterated the names of individuals in the Chapter who are responsible for various 

functions in the operation of Chapter.  

Membership – Jack Sack 

Speakers – Bill Anderson 

Publicity – Jeff Boyarsky 

Newsletter – Tony Zingale & Jack Sack 

Website – Jack Sack 

Stamps for the Wounded – Ken Steel 

50/50 – Jim Cope 

APS – Ron Kane and /or Jeff Boyarsky 

   

Old & New Business 

World Stamp Show in NYC – All members who attended the Show reported that they enjoyed 

themselves and thought the show was a success. 



Ken Steel reported that he received acknowledgement for 7 June shipment to Stamps for the Wounded. 

Len De Groot offered to our membership to obtain the stamp list from the American Topical Society for 

any collecting topic area a member is interested in and that the ATA has.  Len De Groot is also to find out 

if the Chapter owes annual dues for this year.  

Adjournment 

The meeting broke at 7:30pm.  There was no formal adjournment.  Don Bunker won the 50/50.  The 

semi-annual auction was held and seemed to cover a lot of topics.  

Next Meeting 

Our next meeting will be held on July 19, 2016.   This and the August meeting are informal gatherings to 

talk/sell/swap material.  The August gathering is HAMPEX’16.  Members put together a few pages of 

items and share them with the other members.  Unfortunately, we made no mention of this at the June 

meeting. 


